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OFFICERS PRESENT: Corinne Stefanick, President; Gail Hoffnagle, Vice President;
Pat Hainley, Treasurer; Eric Norberg, Secretary

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Steve Szigethy; Teneisha Caceres; David
Schoellhamer; Nancy Walsh; Nanci Champlin; Miriam Erb

President Stefanick called the meeting to order at 7:36 pm, and began by soliciting self-
introductions from those present, around the room.

She reminded the Board that we voted to cancel both the General and Board meetings this
August, although some of our committees may choose to meet in August. So the next
General Meeting will be September 2, and the next Board Meeting will be September 16.

Sellwood resident Richard Beckwith was present, and briefly advised the Board of his
concern that the home at 1414 S.E. Lambert Street is now for sale; it was temporary home
to a number of Oregon’s “beat poets” while they attended Reed College, and he fears its
purchaser may choose to demolish it and build anew there. He did not make a specific
request of the Board in this matter, however, at this time.

President Stefanick informed the Board that tonight was the last official Board meeting for
our former President and Vice President Mat Millenbach, who was resigning his Board seat
as of August 1, in order to move to a new home in the Lloyd District to be closer to his
daughter and her family – which in fact had been his original reason for moving to our
neighborhood in Portland; but she moved north to Killingsworth Street shortly after he
bought his home here, several years ago. Millenbach was not present for the meeting, but
was applauded for his many contributions to SMILE and the Sellwood-Westmoreland
neighborhood, in absentia.

Stefanick then asked for a review of the minutes of the June 17th Board meeting. Some
discussion followed. One error was noted and corrected – the spelling of a Board member’s
name on page two. Nancy Walsh moved the minutes be accepted as amended, and Corinne
Stefanick seconded the motion, which then carried unanimously.

Bob Kellett, Land Use expert from our neighborhood coalition, Southeast Uplift, was
present to offer the main agenda item tonight – “Land Use Training”. Several attendees at
the meeting had come from other neighborhood associations to attend this training. The
training, exemplified by a PowerPoint presentation (printed out and included in the official
minutes by reference) which gave considerable detail about SMILE’s role in Portland land
use matters.



The following topics were covered:

• Summarizing the roles and responsibilities of a neighborhood
association within Portland’s land-use system

• Familiarizing Board members with notification processes and best
practices for neighborhood associations when deliberating land-use
cases, demolitions, and other notifications

• Updating Board members on long-range planning projects such as
the Comprehensive Plan

• Discussing neighborhood-specific issues and best practices for
neighborhood associations to advocate for themselves

• Inspiring Board members to think and talk about their own
processes and possibilities related to land use

A considerable number of attendee comments and questions were addressed by Mr. Kellett
throughout the presentation.

There being no other business, Pat Hainley moved the meeting be adjourned, and Miriam
Erb seconded the motion, which carried with evident unanimity at 9:10 pm.


